Supervisor's Report April 11, 2018

Supervisor's Notes:

- Final review of updated Subdivision and Site Plan Review Laws.
- Cornell Environmental Psychology class attended our March Energy Independent Caroline
 meeting. They are preparing to do their Brighten-up Caroline LED outreach on one of the latter
 two weekends in April. They will distribute flyers in advance to homes they plan to visit, letting
 residents know about this opportunity to provide feedback on what measures would help them
 move forward to reduce home energy use and costs.
- Watershed Committee is reviewing Caroline's Stormwater Protection Plan, updated in 2016, to make final edits and bring forward for adoption.
- Buffalo Road Creek Stream Stabilization II on target for start May 15th.
- BridgeNY application submitted for Ekroos Road culvert replacement.
- Working on RFP development for Air-sourced Heat Pumps in the Historic Town Hall.
- Requested estimate for re-siding and wrapping the Historic Town Hall.
- Met with Terry Carroll on developing a Greenhouse Gas Inventory and Natural Resource Inventory for Caroline in next few months. These actions will set the stage for developing effective Climate Action Planning. They are also Climate Smart Community actions.
- Transit Services Committee (TCAT): presentation on "Emergency Ride Home" plan to encourage bus ridership by Anna Cook, Ithaca Car Share. Bus, carpool/vanpool, bicycle, and pedestrian commuters would be eligible. "Mobility as a Service" presentation.
- Our ChargePoint EV Charging Station is fully operational. Watch out for mud. Park-N-Ride parking and sidewalk plan in development.